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Borough Bulletin 

25 March 2021 

Friday 26 March 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 8 – Finals - Away 

Monday 29 March 2021 
Hot Dog Food Day Orders due 

Hot Cross Bun Orders to be sent home 

Wednesday 31 March 2021 
JSC Free Dress Day – Gold Coin Donation 

Hot Dog Food Day 

Thursday 01 April 2021 
Easter Bonnet Parade – 9:10am on Netball Court 

Last day of Term 1 – Early finish at 1:30pm 

Monday 19 April 2021 First Day of Term 2 

Friday 23 April 2021 InterSchool Sports Round 1 – Norris Bank PS – Home 

Principal’s Report 

It’s hard to believe we have only one week until the end of Term One.  It has been a very busy and productive 

term with the establishment of a Wellbeing Worker, new tutoring programs in Literacy and Numeracy, as well 

as our usual extension, intervention, core curriculum program and extra curricula activities.  This time last 

year we were preparing for the possibility of Remote and Flexible Learning and the uncertainty of what lay 

ahead.  We have come a long way, and one year on, we are enjoying the easing of restrictions and 

enthusiastically preparing for Term Two with the Winter Season of Inter School Sport, Wellbeing programs, 

excursions planned to complement class Discovery programs and Clubs (with Preps included!) to name just 

a few of the special activities that will be taking place.  We are absolutely committed to achieving the goals 

in our Annual Improvement Plan for our priorities of Happy Healthy Kids, Learning Achievement- both catch-

up and extension, and Building Connections to school. 

I’d like to thank our committed staff who have worked tirelessly to achieve the best outcomes for our students, 

Parents and Friends who continue to raise funds for school resources, our volunteers who generously give 

their time and our families who support our school in so many ways.  Your children are the beneficiaries of 

everyone’s collective efforts.  

Wellbeing Programs 

Robyn has been with us for only a fortnight, however she has already got to know many of the children and 

become a familiar presence in classrooms.  Robyn has started a Breakfast Club on Wednesday mornings, 

lunchtime program on Mondays and contacted agencies who may be able to provide additional support for 

families. Robyn also has begun the Seasons for Growth program which offers children and young people a 

safe space to come together, and share their experiences of change and loss.  

Beginning next Monday from 2:30 – 3pm, Robyn is going to run Cuppa Club for parents/carers to enjoy a cup 

of tea or coffee before assembly is held at 3pm.  This will be served from the canteen and all family members 

are welcome. 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy 
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Easter Festivities  

Next Thursday 1st April, we’ll have our much anticipated Easter activities.  

Commencing at 9:10am we’ll have the Easter Hat parade which will be 

followed by class Easter races and the famous Grade 6 ‘Egg Toss’.  We’ll 

finish the festivities with a whole school Easter Egg Hunt.  Events such as 

these make long lasting and powerful memories that stay with children for 

much of their lives.  Everyone in the community is welcome to come along 

and share the joy of the morning.  

Road Safety and Street Parking  

Student safety is extremely important to us at Greensborough Primary and I have been advised that several 

cars are illegally parking across the school crossing in Lorimer Street. This practice reduces drivers’ capacity 

to see our students wanting to cross the road and also students’ capacity to see cars approaching.  I urge all 

school families to park safely, keep our students safe and avoid incurring a fine from Banyule Council Parking 

Officers. 

Buildings and Grounds 

We were pleased to hear this week that our application for a $5000 maintenance grant from DET to demolish 

the existing spoon drain outside the Grade 5/6 classroom, remove debris and replace the spoon drain was 

successful.  The grant doesn’t cover the total costs however we will cover the remainder from our 

maintenance budget.  Replacement of this drain has been on our ‘bucket list’ for some time and we are happy 

that rainwater will no longer form large puddles near the classroom door.  

We have also planned to replace the air conditioning unit that services the Grade 3/4 area and Curiosity 

Corner.  This is part of our rollout to replace one of our aging evaporative units each year.  Both tasks will be 

completed in the school holidays so the teaching and learning programs of the students will be unaffected. 

Cosy Coop – Chicken Update 

We are looking forward to chickens returning to Cosy Coop in Term Two!  At the 

end of last year, the large tree that provided shade for the chicken coop had to be 

felled and we made a decision not to replace the chickens over the hot summer.  

Early this term Wayne and Geoff placed a sun shade sail over the top of the coop 

in preparation for the chickens return.  One of our families has offered to donate 

some pullets for us, so when they’re of a suitable age, we’ll settle them into Cosy 

Coop.  Our Grade 3/4 monitors greatly enjoy taking care of both our chickens and 

our rabbits and we appreciate the benefits of having our animals at school. 

This is our last newsletter of the term.  Any information to be sent home next week will be sent via COMPASS. 

I am currently on Long service Leave for the last 3 days of this week and Margaret is Acting Principal in my 

absence.  Students will be dismissed at 1:30 on the last day of term, Thursday 1st April, after an assembly 

at 1:15pm. 

Angela Morritt 

Principal 

 

2022 Prep Enrolments 

If any families have siblings of current students who are starting school next year, please contact Mehgan at 

the office and lodge an enrolment form.  If families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary 

next year, please encourage them to register their details as soon as possible.  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2022 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2F2.bp.blogspot.com%2F-a1Uum5ZSq-c%2FUzf2xBTbHdI%2FAAAAAAAAGvM%2FLaZwRq-7dr8%2Fs1600%2Feaster_hat_kids.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.athomewithali.net%2F2014%2F04%2F2-easter-hat-ideas.html&tbnid=oscrLaOwjfOmqM&vet=10CBEQxiAoAmoXChMI8NXQ7r7H7wIVAAAAAB0AAAAAECI..i&docid=mp3YpMsznjMWOM&w=560&h=432&itg=1&q=easter%20bonnet%20parade&ved=0CBEQxiAoAmoXChMI8NXQ7r7H7wIVAAAAAB0AAAAAECI


Curriculum Days 

Our remaining Curriculum Days for 2021 dates will be held on the dates below:  

 Friday 14th May: Assessment and Reporting 

 Monday 1st November: Assessment and Reporting 

Families who wish to use OSHClub on these dates are advised to contact them as soon as possible, as they 

will only operate if there are sufficient numbers to make the service viable. 

 

CSEF 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications  

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible 

families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 

sporting activities.  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health 

Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible.  There is 

also a special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families.  

Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students.  Payments are made direct to the 

school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your 

child.  

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this 

year, unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  

If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 03 9435 1496 and ask for an 

application form. 

You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 

Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page.  Please use the link below:  

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/resources 

Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as 

soon as possible.  

 

Premiers' Reading Challenge 

In Term 2 the students of Greensborough Primary School will be taking part in the Premier’s Reading 

Challenge.  The Challenge encourages children and students from birth to year 10 to read a set number of 

books over the year and record their efforts online. Since the Challenge first began in 2005, more than 3 

million students have read nearly 50 million books. 
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                   Mini Meteorologists 
 

 

 

 

Safe to say the weather has been 

a little wacky of late! 

There is an old belief that a simple 

flutter of a butterflies wings can 

cause a tornado….  

 

 

 

 

 

 

If a little butterfly can cause such extremes in the 

weather, imagine what 45 Grade 3/4 students 

creating tornadoes, rainclouds, wind gauges and 

being ‘Mini Meteorologists’ inside their classrooms 

may have caused! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all Grade 3/4s for being excellent 

discoverers!  We have been very impressed by 

your knowledge and enthusiasm for learning and 

willingness to work so well together! 

 

 

From Rebecca Gauci   

          & Jesse Stephens 



Library News 

Just a reminder that as the holidays approach could all overdue books please be returned to the library.  

Books can be placed in the green tub outside of the library or in the class returns tub.  This includes children 

in the middle and senior grades who have been borrowing with their teachers. 

There are also children who have not yet returned books from last year.  I have sent reminder notes home 

but if you are unable to find them, the school policy is that you contribute 50% towards the cost of the book.  

Please contact me if you would like to discuss these lost books with me. 

The State Library of Victoria is so worth a visit and it’s free! 

The Pauline Gandel Children's Quarter, supported by Gandel Philanthropy, is a free, purpose-built space for 

children aged up to 12 years (and their parents and carers) to read, learn and play, with an associated 

program of activities.  The space spans two floors and features a two-storey children's castle: the top floor is 

designed for kids aged 8 to 12 years, and the lower level caters for younger children. 

You'll also find reading nooks, a play space and a browsing collection of more than 4000 children's books, 

including Braille books and books in languages other than English.  Zoned areas have been designed to 

cater for children as they grow and develop, with specific areas and activities targeted towards babies, 

toddlers, pre-schoolers, primary schoolers and pre-teens. 

To cater for your family's comfort, you are permitted to bring food and drink for babies and toddlers into this 

area.  There's also a private family room with breastfeeding and baby change facilities, toilets for both children 

and adults, and space to park prams. 

State Library of Victoria – Free event 

During the school holidays there is a special presentation and 

workshop with award-winning author and artist, Gabrielle 

Wang!  Gabrielle combines her love of adventure and the 

supernatural with her Chinese heritage to craft spellbinding 

tales and illustrations.  She is the author of the highly 

acclaimed books ‘Ting Ting the ghosthunter’ and ‘A ghost in 

my suitcase books’. 

Both events will include a creative illustration workshop: 

 7 April 2021 at 11 – 11:45am: Workshop for children 5 – 7 years, Conversation Quarter 

Gabrielle takes children on a storytelling race for the Chinese zodiac. 

 7 April 2021 at 1 – 2pm: Workshop for children 8 – 12 years, Conversation Quarter 

Gabrielle shares the magic of her books, what life as an author is like and what sparked her love of 

ghosts. 

Please note: Booking essential – https://gabriellewang.com/childrens-storytelling-workshop-at-the-state-

library-of-victoria-during-the-school-holidays/  One parent or carer must attend with their child/children for the 

duration of the onsite program.  For families with siblings across both age ranges, we suggest booking the 

second session if attending both is not feasible.  

Enjoy your reading over the school holidays. 

Jen Farley  

Librarian 
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Interschool Sport Report-  

Rounds 4 – 7 

Last week was the last round for Summer Interschool Sports.  The students in Grades 4 – 6 enjoyed playing 

their sports and it was great to see some wins on the board for GPS.  

We are looking forward to Winter Interschool Sports and the students have already been allocated into teams- 

AFL, Soccer, Netball and Softball.  The first round is the first Friday of Term Two. 

All Summer ISS sports tops (basketball and cricket) need to be washed and returned to 

school before the end of Term One. 

The Round 4 vs Bundoora – results were: 

Basketball:   Boys: 16 – 3 (GPS won)     

Girls: 4 – 22 (Bundoora won) 

Cricket:   19 – 34 (Bundoora won) 

Bat Tennis:   Boys: 5 – 36 (Bundoora won)   

Girls: 3 – 36 (Bundoora won) 

Rounders:   10 – 7 (GPS won) 

Round 5 was a BYE round 

Round 6 vs Norris Bank – results were: 

Basketball:   Boys 22 – 4 (GPS won)   

Girls: 19 – 11 (GPS won) 

Bat Tennis:   Boys 18 – 26 (NB won)   

Girls: 20 – 22 (NB won) 

Norris Bank did not have Cricket or Rounders teams. 

Round 7 vs St Marys – results were: 

Basketball:   Boys 23 – 10 (GPS won)   

Girls: 6 – 39 (St Mary’s won) 

Cricket:   32 – 51 (St Mary’s won) 

Bat Tennis:   Boys 14 – 30 (St Mary’s won)  

Girls: 11 – 31 (St Mary’s won) 

Rounders:   2 – 24 (St Mary’s won)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daniela Darling 

Sports Coordinator   



 

Janet Troy 

Art Teacher 
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Last week in STEM we wrapped up our investigation into the Solar 

System and Space after the students become very excited and interested 

in the Mars Rover landing.  Over the last few weeks we have been 

investigating the rover (Perseverance) and what it would be like to live on 

Mars.  With this knowledge, students designed a house and/or a Rover 

that would survive the Martian environment.  We then extended our 

research to the solar system and explored the features of different planets 

and discovered lots of interesting facts about Space.  

Following this unit we did an activity on senses and what it was like to be without sight for 10 minutes.  

Students completed different activities blindfolded and assisted by a friend, including guessing what different 

objects were and completing an obstacle course. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we did the experiment many students have 

been asking for since the first week of Term.  Mentos in 

a Coke Bottle! It was very exciting to make predictions 

and observations and compare normal coke to no sugar 

coke and discover the reasons behind the reaction. 

 

Samantha Steer  



STUDENT WELL-BEING 

Hi Everyone, I am the new Student Wellbeing worker.  I have lived 

in the Greensborough area for 30+ years and am married with 

two adult children.  I have worked and volunteered in schools for 

many years, including volunteering at Greensborough Primary for 

about 20 years, currently in my 16th year as coordinator of the 

Kids Hope mentoring program!  So I am quite familiar with the 

Greensborough community. 

It is a privilege to now become a regular team member at Greensborough Primary 

School!  I have worked in Student Wellbeing for a numbers of years and love aiming 

to make a difference in the lives of young children and their families. 

I have enjoyed spending the last couple of weeks getting to know students and staff, 

visiting classrooms, and the occasional chat with a parent, running a Wednesday 

Breakfast Club and enjoying Monday lunchtime games.  My office faces the Prep 

room and our very friendly Preps are always eager to say hi or wave through the 

office window, often several times a day! 

If you would like to chat about any issues or concerns you may have about your child 

or children, or if there is something that I may be able to assist you or your family 

with, please contact the school so we can arrange a time together.  

I will be putting what I hope will be helpful articles in the fortnightly school newsletter as we work together to 

help our students become the best they can be. 

If you see me around please introduce yourself and I look forward to working together.  

I hope that you and your family have a special Easter time together, and a safe and relaxing holiday 

time. 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing  

Mondays & Wednesdays 

 

Grade 3 – 6 Animal Club Fundraiser 

The students in Animal Club love animals and really 

wanted to make a difference through supporting 

animal conservation.  

We did some research and found a fundraiser 

through Zoos Victoria called ‘Common Cents’ that 

helped boost the numbers of the endangered 

Eastern Barred Bandicoot. 

Did you know at birth the Eastern Barred Bandicoot 

is the size of a 5 cent coin? 

Through the collection of five cent coins and two 

dollar coins, we were able to raise a grant total of 

$101.70! 

Thanks to everyone who supported this fundraiser.  

Daniela Darling  

and Animal Club Members  



PATHS  

 

Kids of the Week 

Every Monday moving forward we are going to announce the ‘PATHS kid’ for each class at Assembly.  This 

will allow the school community to acknowledge them and give each one a compliment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Billy, Hugo, Drew, Zoe, Mounina, Roxana and Kaitlyn for being our PATHS kids this week. 

We look forward to developing better relationships and celebrating our differences and what makes us 

individual during our PATHS sessions this year. 

Laura Tillotson  

Cooperation 

                    Achievement 

                                         Respect 

                                                      Empathy  



JSC News 

The JSC have been hard at work 

fundraising this term and have raised a 

total of $600 for our school so far.  To 

encourage Student Voice, our JSC 

Representatives have been collecting 

fundraising ideas from their fellow 

classmates.  This Tuesday, we met to 

decide how to best use these funds and 

talk about future fundraising events.  

There were many fantastic suggestions 

and discussions which we will share with 

you once finalised.  A special thank you 

to our JSC Presidents, Alysha and Lolita, 

for giving up part of their lunchtime to 

assist Mrs Grima in the purchasing of icy-

poles from Woolworths.  

JSC Community Donation 

 

 

One of our past students, Ella F, is participating in the World’s Greatest 

Shave.  Ella will be cutting her hair today, March 25th, to help beat blood 

cancer for the Leukaemia Foundation.  Greensborough Primary School will 

be donating $50 for the Leukaemia Foundation for Ella’s mission and wish 

her all the best in her fundraising efforts.  Well done, Ella! 

 

 

GOOD FRIDAY APPEAL – Free Dress Day 

 

The JSC have organised a FREE DRESS DAY for WEDNESDAY 31ST 

MARCH to raise funds for the GOOD FRIDAY APPEAL.  The Good Friday 

Appeal is dedicated to raising money for Royal Children’s Hospital in 

Melbourne so that they can continue to provide world class care to our most 

vulnerable children.  If you choose to come to school in free dress, we ask 

you to bring in a GOLD COIN DONATION to go towards this cause. 

 

Fundraising Goal 

We have set ourselves a fundraising goal of $2,000 for the year.  We will be setting up a ‘Fundraising 

Thermometer’ in the office foyer that we will update after each fundraiser.  We thank you for your ongoing 

support and generosity, and look forward to bringing you many more FUN-draising events throughout the 

year. 

Warm regards, 

The Junior School Councillors and Maria Grima 

Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy   



Cooperation  Achievement  Respect  Empathy  

Pupil of the Week 

Term 1 ~ Week 7 

Prep Laura For trying her best and working so well during writing.  Great Work! 

Grade 1/2A Lachie  G For writing an excellent procedure during Big Write this week. 

Grade 1/2 B Sofian For the detailed prediction he made during a story. 

Grade 3/4 A Kobe 
For his emotive language in his persuasive text ‘Friends Sit 

Together’. 

Grade 3/4 B Olivia 
For an outstanding persuasive about the reasons why everyone 

should learn about birds!  Well done! 

Grade 5/6 A Lolita For demonstrating great leadership skills.  Keep it up! 

Grade 5/6 B  Alysha For her outstanding JSC Leadership.  Keep it up! 

Art Ella  F  Prep For great work with her first ever sewing in Art and Craft Club. 

Chinese Joel  L  34A 
For his fabulous work and efforts in learning to tell the Chinese 
dates with an excellent behaviour. 

Library 
All the Prep 

Grade 

A wonderful start to the year and a massive congratulations as 

everyone returned all their library books that were borrowed last 

week!! 

Term 1 ~ Week 8 

Prep Billie  G For always working so hard during reading.  Keep up the great work! 

Grade 1/2A Pehar For always putting in her very best effort!  Keep it up. 

Grade 1/2 B Nikitta For working so hard to improve her writing.  Keep up the hard work! 

Grade 3/4 A Zoe  C 
For her precision shown when plotting her data on the comparative 
graph during Applied Maths. 

Grade 3/4 B Hugo  F 
For your enthusiasm and creativity during Writing sessions.  Keep it 
up! 

Grade 5/6 A Holly  S 
For her excellent achievement on her South Australian Spelling 
Test! 

Grade 5/6 B Aiden  L 
For his critical analysis of his persuasive text and his ability to up-
level his writing. 

Art Philippa 
For always demonstrating our school values and doing outstanding 
work in Art. 

PE 
Brad  G & 
Darcy  56A 

For excellent pair work during tennis volleys and rallies.  Well done! 



Parents & Friends 

Hotdog Food Day 

Wednesday 31st March 2021 

Orders due back Monday 29th March 2021 

 We are having a hotdog food day on Wednesday 31st of March.  Order forms have 

been sent home already, however extra forms are available up at the office.  All 

orders need to be back by Monday 29th to allow our volunteers time to purchase 

items for Wednesday. 

Easter Raffle 

Last day of term – 1st April 2021 

Thank you to the families who have donated items for our Easter Raffle.  We have 

over 12 prizes up for grabs, including a hamper donated by Hahndorfs Chocolates 

Greensborough (Level 3 at the Plaza). 

Tickets are due back by Thursday 1st April and are $1 each or 12 for $10. 

Our hampers are on display up in the office.  Ticket forms are available up at the 

office as well. 

Hot Cross buns –  

Orders due back Wed 24th March 2021 

Orders sent home Mon 29th March 

This year we will be selling Baker’s Delight Hot Cross buns as our fundraiser.  

We sell these for the same price as in store however each pack sold raises 

$1.50 for our school.  Order forms have been sent home, however extra ones 

are available at the office – please return orders by Wednesday 24th March 

(EFT payments can be made at the office). 

Hot Cross buns will be ready to collect Monday 29th of March and will be sent 

home with your child.  

Bunning’s BBQ (Eltham) 

Saturday 15th May 2021 – save the date!! 

Our school has received a date to hold a BBQ at Bunnings Eltham.  This is a fantastic 

fundraiser for the school, in the past we raised around $1000 just from this one day.  We will 

be needing volunteers to help assist with this event on the day (sign up form to be sent out 

next term). 

Entertainments Books 

Entertainment Books are once again being sold by the school as a fundraiser.  To purchase one, head to 

https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/189481 

Thankyou, 

Kim Hill 

On behalf of P&F 
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